
APPENDIX 1

Integrated Care Group

Chair: 
Dr Jagan John, Clinical Lead, NHS Barking and Dagenham Clinical Commissioning Group
Sharon Morrow, Chief Operating Officer, Barking and Dagenham Clinical Commissioning Group

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board 
 The Health and Wellbeing Board is asked to note progress of the integrated care sub group 

Meeting Attendance
28 July 2014:               50% (7 of 14)
Performance
Please note that no performance targets have been agreed as yet; going forward the group will review 
progress against Barking and Dagenham targets delivered through achievement of milestones in Better 
Care Fund (BCF) schemes. Further national  Better Care Fund guidance has now been issued which 
will inform development of the BCF outcomes.
Action(s) since last report to the Health and Wellbeing Board 

 Following review at the previous two meetings (May and June 2014) of detailed project plans to 
support Better Care Fund schemes, the July meeting focused on reviewing progress of the 
Better Care Fund schemes, reviewing final project plans and risks, and agreeing next steps.

 The group noted the significant progress to date around the majority of the majority of the 
Better Care Fund schemes, and agreed that the final ‘enabling’ schemes where less progress 
has been made (equipment and adaptations) will be progressed as a matter of urgency. 

 A Better Care Fund Workshop took place on Wednesday 13th August which will seek to 
strengthen the governance arrangements around the schemes; outputs of this session will be 
fed back to the next Integrated Care Group meeting in August.

 The Group noted that further Better Care Fund guidance has been released by NHS England 
which will require result in further development of the outcomes for the Better Care Fund 
schemes. 

 The Group noted that the Intermediate Care Consultation is now live and received copies of the 
consultation document.

 The Dementia Strategy Plan is currently being tested with Public Health and Local Authority 
partners and has been reviewed by the Mental Health, Health and Wellbeing Board Sub 
Group. The Integrated Care Sub group were asked to review and comment on the plan.

Action and Priorities for the coming period
 The group are finalising the Better Care Fund scheme project plans, monitoring delivery, and 

addressing any issues arising from Better Care Fund implementation; regular updates will be 
provided to the Health and Wellbeing Board. 

 Following receipt of further guidance from NHS England, Better Care Fund metrics will be 
discussed in more detail and a reporting template developed. An update on Better Care Fund 
outcomes and data is being provided to the Health and Wellbeing Board in September. 

 Reablement metric proposals have been developed; an update paper is being sent to the Health 
and Wellbeing Board in September.  

 The Mental Health sub-group is leading on developing the implementation plan for dementia 
based on the dementia needs assessment, both of which will be discussed at the Health and 
Wellbeing Board in September. 

 The group has reviewed the end of life care update paper for the Health and Wellbeing Board. 
Final amendments are being made and the paper will be presented to the Board in September. 

Contact: Emily Plane, Project Manager, Strategic Delivery, BHR CCGs
Tel: 0208 822 3052; Email: Emily.Plane@onel.nhs.uk 
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